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COMMITTEE ACTION: On April 22, 2008 the General Government and Labor Relations Committee passed Proposed Motion 2007-0613 out of committee with a Do Pass Substitute Consent recommendation.  The motion was amended by deleting “reappointment” and inserting “appointment”.
SUBJECT:  Confirming the Executive’s appointment of Ed Campbell to the King County Emergency Management Advisory Committee.
BACKGROUND:  The King County Emergency Management Advisory Committee (EMAC) was formed by ordinance in 1999.  The EMAC is composed of 23 representatives of emergency management interests, each interest having one member on the EMAC, except for the Suburban Cities Association, which may have three members, and cities with populations larger than one hundred thousand may have one member per city.  Pursuant to county code, the scope and charge of the EMAC is to:

· Advise King County on emergency management issues and facilitate coordination of regional emergency planning in King County;

· Assist King County in the development of programs and policies concerning emergency management; 

· Review and comment on proposed emergency management rules, policies or ordinances before the adoption of the rules, policies or ordinances; and
· Develop and maintain the Regional Disaster Plan for Public and Private Organizations in King County.

King County Code provides that the EMAC shall have membership between 23 and 26 members.

SUMMARY:  Proposed Motion 2007-0613 confirms the Executive's appointment of Ed Campbell, who resides in council district seven, to the King County Emergency Management Advisory Committee, representing the Port of Seattle.  Mr. Campbell serves as Assistant Fire Chief for the Port of Seattle Fire Department.  Prior to his employment with the Port of Seattle, Mr. Campbell served as a Medic/In-Flight Medical Aero-Evacuation Specialist for the US Navy.  Confirmation of Mr. Campbell’s appointment would be for a three-year term expiring December 31, 2010.  

